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	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

November 18, 2009

Tishman Commons

11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting was convened at 11:00 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the October 14, 2009 meeting were approved as distributed.

President’s Report

President Bottomly made the following remarks:

· The Trustees met in late October, and they discussed budget matters and a range of issues related to academic planning and ensuring that we continue to provide an excellent educational experience to our students.

· She spent 10 days on the West Coast meeting alumnae and raising funds for the College.

· Today is the launch of this year’s Charitable Giving Campaign.  It will run until December 11th.  Electronic pledge materials will be emailed later today.  She looks forward to celebrating another successful campaign, and raffle prizes will be given out at the Winter Solstice brunch.  She thanked the co-chairs of the committee, Kate Salop and Bridget Belgiovine.

· President Bottomly announced that Roxanne Euben, the Emerson/Palmer Professor of Political Science has agreed to deliver this year’s Distinguished Faculty Lecture.  The talk will be given early next semester as part of the Wellesley Wednesday series.

· She has formed a search committee to assist in identifying a new leader of Information Services.  Dean Shennan will chair the committee, and we will retain a search firm to assist with the search.  Veronica Brandstrater, Susan Challenger, Flick Coleman, Bethann Coppi, Beth Ford, Phil Levine, and Eloise McGaw have agreed to serve along with Trustees Alison Chung and Bill Kaiser, and two student representatives.

President Bottomly stressed the importance/centrality of organizational change to the work of the College right now.  Given the importance of the work and the necessity of making sure we are taking it up thoughtfully and in a way that positions the college well for the future, she has formed the Organizational Change Subgroup, composed of the following members of the senior staff:  Joanne Berger-Sweeny, Jennifer Desjarlais, Eloise McGaw and Kate Salop (chair).  The group will think about a range of issues, including:

· Improving communication and transparency throughout the College

· Reviewing the structures we currently use to communicate with administrative staff to ensure that they meet the current needs of the organization

· How the nature of our work is changing and how should we be organized around it, and, most importantly, how do we ensure that we don’t lose the vision in our work that makes it of value to Wellesley.

Small Group Discussions

Kate Salop explained the format of the roundtable discussions.  A department chair sat at each table, one scribe was designated, and one of the goals was to provide an opportunity to engage with people across the campus.

Each table discussed the following:

· Share briefly some of the ways in which work is changing in your organization.

· What is working well?  What made it work well?

· What is relatively unchanged?

· Where are the challenges?

Connie Bauman, PERA Associate Professor of Sports Medicine/Wellness Program

Connie Bauman distributed “stretchy bands” for all participants in the meeting, and shared exercises that could be done throughout the day to improve flexibility, energy and focus, and to reduce stress.  The Administrative Council expressed their gratitude for her willingness to share this information with the staff.
Announcements

The next meeting of Administrative Council will be held on December 7, 2009 at 11am in Tishman Common, Lulu Wang Center.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 12pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Jackson

Secretary
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